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 Our Next Meeting: 

 Dani Ives 
 How to Paint with Wool 
 Thursday, Nov. 8th @ 6:45 pm 
 Hunters Glen Baptist Church 
 4001 Custer Road, Plano  

 North Side of Church 
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Bring to Nov 8th Meeting: 
 For Membership: Name Badge  
 For Retreat 2019: $50 deposit 
 For Community Service: 

Pillowcase, cuddles, quilts, tops. 
 Lovepacs items. 

November Program 
Jeanne Smith 

In November, Dani Ives will present a lecture: Journey 
into Painting with Wool: My Story and Process.  Dani comes 
to us from Northwest Arkansas and is a self-taught fiber artist 
and founder of Good Natured Art.  She says that “we’ll 
explore the art of Painting with Wool and learn lots of two-
dimensional needle felting techniques that you’ll be able to 
apply to your own tastes and styles.  Kits ($15 per student, 
paid to Dani the day of workshop) will include everything you 
need to finish multiple projects: felting foam pad, felting 
needles in two sizes, various fabric for backgrounds, a 6” 
embroidery hoop and lots of wool.” 

During her workshop on Friday, November 9th, Dani will 
demonstrate how to transfer image to fabric, different 
techniques for blending colors and how to achieve fine details 
and various textures.  Everyone can work at her/his own pace 
during class and Dani will provide one-on-one assistance, as needed.  Come with an idea 
or two of something you’d like to create.  Bring your reference photos on your phone or 
printed to a 5x7 size. 

If you have any questions about or need help choosing the project email Dani at 
hello@daniives.com. Lastly, everyone taking the workshop will get FREE access to Dani 
Ives’ online felting course Felt With Me ($65 value).  This course will provide additional 
projects, lessons and will be a refresher of the workshop. 
 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  www.qgplano.org 

November 2018 Volume 36, Issue 11 

http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
mailto:hello@daniives.com
http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
https://www.facebook.com/QuiltersGuildofPlano/
http://www.qgplano.org/
http://www.qgplano.org/
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January 2019 will be your next opportunity to 
participate in a workshop offered by QGPlano.  Ann 
Loveless will present a program: Landscape Art Quilts.  Ann’s 
inspiration and designs come from nature and the beautiful lakes 
and woods of Northwest and Upper Peninsula of Michigan.   

Ann will hold 2 workshops while here.  Friday, January 11, 
2019 from 9:00 – 3:00, Lake Collage will feature a Lake Michigan 
beach scene with birch trees and other trees flanking the sides 
along with dune grass and sparkling water.  

  
Saturday’s workshop on January 12, 2019 from 9:00 – 3:00, 

Poppies Impressionistic is a floral garden of various shades of 
red poppies and greens along with purple flower accents and 
embellished with beads and crystals. 

To see more of Ann’s work go to www.quiltsbyann.com. 
  

Quilt Show 2019 

Hello!  Julie Brooks 
This is a call for Volunteers - we are looking for new 

members that want to get involved yet want a safety net. We 
are looking for Volunteers to Co-Chair a few committees to 
learn about the Guild, the Show and to help your fellow 
members pull off this huge project. 

If you are interested in any of these positions please email 
Julie Brooks icjules@yahoo.com or call her at 972-978-8780. 
Co - Show Chair - this person will work closely with the Show 
Chair for 2019 and then take the helm for the 2020 Show - it is a 
shadow position with the realization they will be in charge the 
next year. 
Raffle Quilt - work with all the local shops, guilds, community 
events to bring the quilt to these places and sell tickets - goal is 
to sell out $5000 worth of tickets - this person/small group has 
to be willing to either take the quilt themselves or get sign-ups 
for others to take it. They are also responsible for getting tickets 
to all the Members and collecting all raffle monies. 
Registration Co-Chair (need 2nd of 2 positions)- this person will 
work with Donna Petrick to learn the ins and outs of how to 
advertise that we are taking entries, doing a database of all quilt 
entries and laying out the show floor by the number of entries 
that we have. They are responsible for the intake and outtake of 
quilts and to put them where they will be hung by the Set-up 
committee. 
Signs - Responsible for hanging all quilt entry signs, vendor 
signs, row signs and ensuring all spelling is correct and timely - 
this is a sitting job at a computer/printer but is time sensitive 
and this person should work well under time constraints. 
Special Exhibits (need 2 Co-Chairs) Chair/Small Group - each 
year this Chair picks a person, category or type of quilting to 
"Showcase".  This is a great position for a small group - you will 
be responsible for collecting the quilts and working with 
registration to lay out the floor plan while getting all the 
individual quilt information to the Signs Chair. 
Volunteers - responsible for ensuring all volunteer slots are 
filled for the Wednesday - Saturday of the show for each Chair - 
this year we will be using an online scheduling system so this 
person will need to learn how to set up the times and jobs in the 
software and remind and check in and check out all volunteers. 
They will also need to record the volunteer hours, order pins 
and be at the show to oversee all Volunteers.   

file:///C:/Users/worlj/Documents/__Sherry/.Quilters%20Guild%20Of%20Plano/_Newsletter/18-11/www.quiltsbyann.com
mailto:icjules@yahoo.com
http://www.quiltsbyann.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/Lake-Collage.jpg
http://www.quiltsbyann.com/wp-content/uploads/2013/11/Poppies1.jpg
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Guild Activities: 
 Leanna Williams 

Wow, what a turnout for our Jelly Roll Challenge!  Your 
projects were beautiful and inspiring, and I wanted to thank you 
for sharing them with us.  It’s amazing to see all the different 
patterns and items that you can make with just a jelly roll, and a 
few other materials.  Congratulations to Debbie Skorepa for 
being the winner of the challenge and the recipient of the Moda 
Grunge Dots Jelly Roll!  We look forward to seeing what amazing 
project you will create with it. 

Thank you to all who participated in the October Day Retreat 
at Best Little Retreat Center in Texas!  We had a lot of fun 
sewing the day away, and I am always inspired by the projects 
you are working on.  The first three-day retreat will be Friday, 
November 30th thru Sunday December 2nd.  The next one-day 
retreat will be Friday, January 25th.  If you would like to sign up 
for either of these retreats, please head over to the website and 
click on “Day Retreats” under the Activities tab, to find out more 
information and print out a Day Retreat Registration Form.  I will 
also have signup sheets available at the Activity table in the 
main hallway at guild meetings if you would like to sign up while 
there.  This is a great time to get help on any guild activities or 
challenges, as I will be there to help you! 

Cooler weather is finally here, and you know what that 
means?  The holidays are coming and deadlines for Christmas 
projects and gift ideas are quickly approaching!  But don’t 
worry, I’ve got a quick project for that special someone on your 
list that has everything.  Microwaveable bowl holders are quick 
and easy to make, use very little materials, and are super useful!  
We will be making and exchanging these at the December 
meeting, so make up a cute bowl holder, or maybe even a pair 
of them, and bring them in a cute gift bag in December!  You 
can find the pattern in Challenges, under the Activities tab.  Just 
be sure that all materials, including thread and batting, are 
100% cotton as they will be going into the microwave and 
polyester can catch fire.   

It’s now month two for our Quiltmakers Puzzle Block of the 
Month!  Last month I revealed blocks one and two, and I have 
already seen some of you working on them while at retreats, 
and boy are they beautiful!  At the December meeting, bring in 
your finished blocks and we will have a big reveal, and I will also 
be revealing blocks three and four.  If you are new or haven’t 
yet heard about our Block of the Month, this challenge focuses 
on color value, and its importance in creating a successful quilt.  
You will be working with only 8 fabrics to make your blocks.  The 
blocks that you will be putting together each month will be the 
same every time, but with unique color placement within each 
block design, you will be able to create blocks that look 
strikingly different from one another.  To find instructions, 
patterns, a fabric requirements and swatch page, as well as 
other resources, go to the website at www.qgplano.org under 
the Activities tab, and click on “Challenge”.  Looking forward to 
all of your beauties!  
  

Birthday Quilts 
Sherry Worley 

The Birthday Quilt Drawing is rapidly approaching!  A 
Birthday Quilt is a gift quilt that you complete and turn in to 
Community Service.  It will be given with our regular donations 
to someone who could really use a great big hug!  The Birthday 
Quilts are really a gift to yourself of comfort and satisfaction in 
knowing that you made someone’s life better. 

This year’s drawing is centered on fabric.  The prizes include 
layer cakes, jelly rolls, charm squares and maybe even some 
hand dyed fabrics.  To be sure that everyone who donated a 
Birthday Quilt is entered in the December drawing please take a 
moment to email (sherry-worley@att.net) or text 972-816-5507 
to remind us that you did participate.  It is not too late to get 
your name in the drawing…just donate a quilt at the December 
meeting!  

http://www.qgplano.org/
mailto:sherry-worley@att.net
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2019 QGP Retreat 
Julie Brooks and Sandy Buttine 

Hi All - 2019 Retreat Co-Chairs 

Retreat planning is in full swing.  We are so excited to let you 
know that there are just 10 open spots left for retreat.  Please 
make sure you send your Non-Refundable deposits to Carol 
Long to ensure you don’t miss out on the fun. 
February 21st - 24th, 2019           Things to look forward to: 
 Scissor Sharpener - the Scissor Man from the quilt show will 

be at Retreat!  He will be there all day Friday to sharpen your 
Rotary Blades, Scissors, Knives etc. 

 Project Linus will be visiting with us during lunch on Friday to 
talk about the wonderful work they do and how we can help 
them reach their goal. 

 Food Bank of Dennison - Sandy will once again be heading 
this project - we will be posting a list of much needed items 
and when you bring them to retreat you will be entered into 
a special drawing for a prize valued at $400!!! 

 Community Sew - we will also have blocks for everyone to 
sew ensuring that we complete at least 7 quilt tops for our 
community service! 

There is so much more planned but, we want to keep a few 
secrets and surprises!   

Can't wait to see you there - 

Letter from the President 

Last night was our first board meeting of the fiscal 2019 year.  
I am so excited with the energy your new board brings – make 
sure and hold on because this year’s events will be a great ride! 

Year-end financials are complete and will be posted on our 
website for your review.  As well, next year’s budget is balanced 
and approved.  2018 was a great financial year for our Guild.  
With the success of Quilt Plano as well as our board members 
being great stewards of the budget, we will be able to bring an 
excellent slate of speakers for 2019. 

We are truly blessed that Hunters Glen Baptist will continue 
to house our general Guild meetings.  We are on their calendar 
though the end of 2019 and hopefully even longer.  Our 
permanent spot will be the two rooms upstairs.  We had almost 
100 people at our September meeting and had plenty of seats 
to spare. 

Looking forward to a great year! 
Happy quilting! 
 
 
 

Rose Davis, President 
  

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: Quarter Page: Business Card: 
5.2” wide x 7.6” tall 5.2” wide x 3.8” tall 3.5” wide x 2” tall 
1 month = $40 1 month = $25 1 month = $15 
3 months = $90 3 months = $60 3 months = $35 

Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to 
media@qgplano.org. 

mailto:media@quiltersguildofplano.org
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Membership 
Sue Rentz & Carole Glover 

The October meeting was busy with renewals and giving out 
new cards. We had 85 renewal cards to give out from last 
month’s renewal. Not all were picked-up, so please pick up for 
your renewal cards next month. 

We had a total of 91 in attendance, 7 visitors and 3 new 
members who joined at the meeting. We also had 2 more new 
members after September’s meeting. 

New members are; Margaret Johnson, Terri McCall, Tonni 
Callan, Karen Finch and Diane Poor. 

The Visitors were Sue Gover-Lee, Vivian Burgoon, Theresa 
Johnson, Jerry Vaughn, Debby Fleming, Joyce Richmond and 
Teresa Schwarz. We welcome you and invite you back. 

We would like to thank Donna Petrick for helping with the 
overflow and just being there for us. 

Sue and I would also like to thank Jeanne and Diana for all 
their help to make our transition work so smoothly. They did a 
good job as Co-VPs of Membership and made it look so easy. 

 Once again, Jan Eby brought in super door prices for this 
month’s meeting. We would like to thank Quilt Country, Fabric 
Fanatics, Blue Ribbon Quilt Shop, Not Your Mama’s Quilt Store, 
Stitched with Love and a private donor for their donations. Jan 
has a new helper Terri McCall, who also is a new member. 

Please thank the shops for their great donations.  

November Birthdays 
Rayetta Finefrock 11/02 
Ha Swift 11/02 
Elizabeth Herman 11/03 
Terry Reisinger 11/03 
Cynthia Caldwell 11/04 
Lynne Haley 11/04 
Christina Cisnero 11/05 
Margaret Neyman 11/06 
Wanda Nabors 11/08 
Dolores Silguero 11/08 
Victoria Wilshire 11/08 
Victoria Dean 11/10 
Janet Gould 11/11 
Gloria Kahle 11/12 
Jeanne Smith 11/13 
Loren Wilhelm 11/13 
Diana Fisher 11/15 
Judy Horton 11/16 
Kim Jenkins 11/16 
Lisa Robertson 11/17 
Lisa Terry 11/17 
Lizabeth Edwards 11/18 
Sue Dexheimer 11/19 
Melinda Propes 11/19 
Pamela Crocker 11/20 
Becky Hughey 11/20 
Carol Surrells 11/22 
Virginia Braley 11/24 
Charlotte French 11/26 
Katherine Simpson 11/26 
Rose Davis 11/27 
Madeline Beachboard 11/27 
Julie Rushin 11/28  

Long Arm Quilting & Embroidery 
Ohana Farm 

& 
Custom Designs 

Diana Collins 
10469 W. FM 455 Celina, TX 75009 
469-450-6826 
Email: ohanafarmandcustomdesigns@gmail.com 
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Community Service 
Linda Neal 

Fall has finally arrived, and so has the end of our guild's fiscal 
year. Kaye has added up all of the donations we delivered to the 
7 organizations we serve. Here are the results: 
327 quilts 14 rag quilts 
179 pillowcases 50 infant hats 
38 receiving blankets 9 taggies 
8 afghans 1273 stocking 
434 cuddles 64 pet beds 

That is amazing! Thank you to all of the members who 
contributed their time and talent to make this possible. Please 
remember to log your volunteer hours on the guild website. 
Kaye and I have enjoyed co-chairing the Community Service VP 
this past year and we are looking forward to the new year. 

November is the last month to 
donate items for the PISD School-Age 
Parent Christmas party. The PISD 
program is for students who become 
pregnant while in school. They 
provide educational support for 
students through their pregnancy, 
delivery and beyond.  Students earn 
"dollars" by participating in the 
program. Twice a year they have a 
special party where the students can 
"spend" their money on baby related 
items. As a guild, we donate items to their party. Donations 
should be new, or very slightly used. Items include: quilts, 
clothing, toys, diapers, gift cards etc. Anything you think a 
baby would need. Thank you for your support with this 
worthwhile cause! 

A big thank you to Monica Hendewerk, Barbara Collins, and 
all of the volunteers who spray basted quilts for the guild at 

Monica's house on Oct. 6th. Everyone did a great job! We spray 
basted 34 quilt tops in one morning! They were then taken to 
the October guild meeting to be given out for quilting. Spray 
basted quilts, ready for quilting on a domestic machine, are 
always appreciated by our members.  

Since we are entering the holiday season soon, Kaye and I 
have not planned any community service challenges at this 
time. But, stop by the Community Service table at guild 
meetings - we always have kits, tops, binding or quilting that 
needs to be done. 
  

PISD School-Age Parent Program 

Donations will be accepted for the PISD School-Age Parent 
Program Christmas Party at the October and November 
meetings - everything from baby quilts to clothing, toys and 
necessities to gift cards. 
  

Happiness Is…QUILTING! 
153 S. Central Expressway, McKinney, 

TX  75070 

972-542-8839 

                    Shop Hours:  Mon-

“The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 

www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 
info@HappinessIsQuilting.com   

We proudly sell and 
offer service for all 

BERNINA and PFAFF 
sewing machines. 

http://www.happinessisquilting.com/
mailto:info@HappinessIsQuilting.com
http://www.happinessisquilting.com/
mailto:info@HappinessIsQuilting.com
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Day Retreats 
 Leanna Williams 

Please join us for one of our Plano Guild Day Retreats and 
sew the day away while spending time with friends! Day 
retreats are a great place to meet other members while working 
on whatever project you would like to bring. The day retreats 
are held at Best Little Retreat Center in Texas, located at the 
corner of Coit and Belt Line in Dallas. Just bring your sewing 
machine, sewing supplies, and your project and let's have some 
fun! 
Upcoming dates: 
 Three Day Retreat 

Friday November 30th - December 1rst & 2nd Cost: $42 
(Saturday 9am-11pm, Friday and Sunday 9am-9pm) 

* Cost of $42 includes all three days. If you wish to only go to 
one or two days, pricing is $15 per day. 

 One Day Retreat 
Friday January 25th 9am-9pm Cost: $15 
If you wish to sign up for either the three day retreat or the 

one day retreat in January, please us the link below to print out 
a Day Retreat Registration Form and mail it to the address 
provided at the bottom of the registration sheet. Forms and 
check or cash may also be turned in at guild meetings at the 
Activities table, if you prefer. 
https://www.qgplano.org/cgi-
bin/documents/guild%20forms/day%20retreat%20registration
%20form.pdf 

We hope to see you there! 
Leanna Williams 
VP of Activities 
214-629-1578 
 

Classified Ad from Sherry Hutchins: 
Retired quilting beginner seeks hand appliqué teacher for a 

private one hour lesson twice a month in Plano, my house or 
yours. No formal teaching experience needed, just experience in 
appliqué. Please send your quilting history and salary 
requirements to shutchins123@gmail.com. 
  

  

https://www.qgplano.org/cgi-bin/documents/guild%20forms/day%20retreat%20registration%20form.pdf
https://www.qgplano.org/cgi-bin/documents/guild%20forms/day%20retreat%20registration%20form.pdf
https://www.qgplano.org/cgi-bin/documents/guild%20forms/day%20retreat%20registration%20form.pdf
mailto:shutchins123@gmail.com
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October Meeting Photos 
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Lovepacs 
Lovepacs provide food to school age children during holidays 

and during times school is not in session. Your donations will 
help students at Seigler Elementary in Plano to have access to 
food, as many times, the only meals the children receive are at 
school. Let’s challenge ourselves as a guild and see if we can 
donate 20 Lovepacks for the month of November! Below you 
will find a list of canned goods that are needed. Bring any or all 
of what is listed below. 
 Vegetables - 15 oz cans 
 Fruit - 15 oz cans 
 Chunky Soup - 15 oz cans 
 Chef Boyardee -15 oz cans 

 Meat - (tuna, chicken, Vienna sausages) - 5 oz cans 

 

Guild Challenges 

There are some very interesting quilting challenges showing 
on the website; go to the Activities tab, and go to Challenge.  

Quiltmakers Puzzle Block of the Month Challenge 
This 6 month challenge consists of 13 “identical” blocks. All 

use the same 8 fabrics. The focus of this challenge is value 
(lightness or darkness), and its importance in creating a 
successful quilt. Value can play an important role in a quilt 
design. When value is used well, it can create depth, add 
emphasis, as well as add a lot of interest to a quilt. 

For this quilt, you will pick 8 fabrics to use in your blocks. The 
block will be the same pattern every time, but with unique color 
placement within each block design, you will be able to create 
blocks that look strikingly different from one another.  

Below are a couple of example blocks. 

  
Soup Bowl Cozy Challenge and Exchange 

The December challenge will be microwaveable bowl 
holders. Quick and easy to make, these bowls use very little 
materials and are super useful! Just be sure that all materials 
are 100% cotton, as they will be going into the microwave and 
polyester can catch fire. Bring in your bowl in a cute gift bag at 
the December meeting and we will have a fun gift exchange! 
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General Meeting Minutes 

October 11, 2018 LaDawn Dalley 
Meeting called to Order at 6:45pm by Rose Davis, President 
Minutes recorded by LaDawn Dalley 

President’s Business: 
 Minutes and Treasurer’s Report from last month approved as 

published.  
 Budget also approved. 

Committee Reports 
Membership by Carol Glover and Sue Rentz: 
 We had 91 members present, 2 new members joining, and 8 

visitors. 
 Membership ID cards are ready to pick up 
Programs by Janet Carver: 
 Next month we have Dani Ives coming to speak. There is still 

space open for workshops. 
Community Service by Linda Neal and Kaye Dunn: 
 This year’s donation totals are as follows: 327 quilts, 179 

pillowcases, 434 cuddles, 4 rag quilts, 9 taggies, 50 baby hats, 
64 dog beds, and 1,237 Christmas stockings! 

 Martha Diehl also reported on the Stocking project, showing 
different, small items that could be sewn and donated. 

 The PISD School-Age Parent Program will be celebrating with 
a Christmas party in December. We will be collecting items 
from now until November for their Christmas Party.  

 Sherry Worley asked for those who had made and turned in 
Birthday quilts this year to please email her.  

Quilt Show by Julie Brooks and Karen: 
 Recruiting for the show committee.  Please see the website 

for details 
 Most importantly, we still need a Show Co-chair. 

Guild Activities by Leanna Williams: 
 Day Retreats are now going to be held at Best Little Retreat 

Center in Texas. See website for dates and details.  
 For the December meeting, we will be making little soup 

cozies.  
 We are starting a block of the month color study this month. 

We will be making the same block each month, but in 
different colors/values. See website for details. 

 Those that completed the Jelly Roll Challenge showed their 
projects during Show and Tell. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30, followed by a wonderful 
program by Rhonda Dort. 

The next meeting will be November 8, 2018 at 6:45 pm. 
  

  



COMMON THREADS November 2018 page 12 Quilters Guild of Plano 

Year End Financial Report 

Quilters Guild of Plano, Inc.  
Year-End Report   10/1/2017 through 9/30/2018 

  

Category Description Actuals to date 
10/01/17 - 09/30/18 

INCOME  

Administrative Income  

Financial Donations 531.77 
Interest Income 92.84 
Other Administrative Income 260.58 
Guild Store 536.01 
TOTAL Administrative Income 1,421.20 
  

Community Service Income  

Community Service Donations 0.00 
Stocking Project Donations 0.00 
TOTAL Community Service Income 0.00 
  

Education Income  

Education Donations 0.00 
TOTAL Education Income 0.00 
  

Guild Activities Income  

Guild Activiities Donations 0.00 
Day Retreat Fees 2,890.00 
TOTAL Guild Activities Income 2,890.00 
  

Media Income  

Newsletter Advertisements 670.00 
Other Media Income 0.00 
TOTAL Media Income 670.00 
  

Membership Income  

Guest Fees 115.00 
Late Fees 0.00 
Membership Dues 6,829.25 
Other Membership Income 0.00 
TOTAL Membership Income 6,944.25 
  

Programs Income  

Workshop Fees 6,675.00 
TOTAL Programs Income 6,675.00 
  

Quilt Show Income  

Admissions Revenue 23,028.00 
Advance Ticket Sales 6,113.00 
Mini Quilt Auction Revenue 4,450.00 
Other Quilt Show Income 0.00 
Program Advertising Revenue 2,910.00 
Raffle Quilt Revenue 4,073.00 
Registration 2,206.00 
Show Meal Tickets 750.00 
Show T-Shirts 1,390.50 
Sponsorship Revenue 7,500.00 
Vendor Fee Revenue 24,757.50 
Wheel Chair Income 30.00 
TOTAL Quilt Show Income 77,208.00 
  

TOTAL INCOME 95,808.45 
  

  

EXPENSES  

Administrative Expenses  

Administrative State/Federal Filing Fees (142.31) 
Bank Charges, Supplies, Safe Deposit Box (35.00) 
Bereavement Fund 0.00 
CPA Expenses (330.00) 
Computer, Software, Equipment (856.65) 
Donation 0.00 
Liability Insurance (932.40) 
P.O. Box Rental (134.00) 
Publicity 0.00 
Quilt Show Wrap-Up Party 0.00 
Service Awards (667.21) 
Guild Store 0.00 
Storage (2,773.00) 
Supplies, Postage, Printing (437.06) 
TAQG Dues (150.00) 
TAQG Expenses 0.00 
TOTAL Administrative Expenses (6,457.63) 
  

Community Service Expenses  

Donation 0.00 
Service Quilt Supplies (3,164.17) 
Charity Project Supplies (265.20) 
Yarn Supplies (68.05) 
TOTAL Community Service Expenses (3,497.42) 
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Education Expenses  

Junior Scholarship 0.00 
Supplies 0.00 
Other Expenses 0.00 
TOTAL Education Expenses 0.00 
  

Guild Activities Expenses  

Challenge Expenses (99.51) 
Day Retreat Facilities Rent (2,578.29) 
Annual Guild Retreat 0.00 
TOTAL Guild Activities Expenses (2,677.80) 
  

Media Expenses  

Website (416.50) 
TOTAL Media Expenses (416.50) 
  

Membership Expenses  

Beekeeper Supplies 0.00 
Hospitality Supplies 0.00 
Membership Postage 0.00 
Membership Supplies (343.62) 
TOTAL Membership Expenses (343.62) 
  

Programs Expenses  

Advertising 0.00 
Christmas Party 0.00 
Guild Meeting Facility Expense (175.00) 
Workshop Facilities Rent (1,806.00) 
Speaker Lecture Fees (3,740.00) 
Speaker Lodging (926.45) 
Speaker Meals (293.88) 
Speaker Travel (1,692.75) 
Supplies and Equipment (380.34) 
Tolls & Parking Fees 0.00 
Workshop Teacher Fees (5,390.00) 
TOTAL Programs Expenses (14,404.42) 

 

Quilt Show Expenses  

Admissions Expenses 0.00 
Advertising and Publicity (500.00) 
Appraisals 21.50 
Awards Expenses (6,123.43) 
Door Prizes (124.96) 
Education Area Expenses (21.49) 
Facilities Catering Expenses (7,000.00) 
Facilities Deposit and Rent (16,650.00) 
Facility Security Expenses (1,184.00) 
Facility Setup Expense (3,667.00) 
Insurance (1,190.08) 
Judging Fees (1,200.00) 
Judging Lodging (386.45) 
Judging Meals (75.28) 
Judging Postage / Office Supplies 0.00 
Judging Travel (568.99) 
Mini Quilt Expense (43.35) 
Other Quilt Show Expense 0.00 
Postage, Supplies (2,091.62) 
Printing (4,783.19) 
Raffle Quilt Expenses (654.96) 
Registration Expenses (389.95) 
Show T-Shirts Expense (954.45) 
Sign Printing (586.97) 
Storage & Transport (686.00) 
Vendor Expenses Postage, Supplies (108.90) 
Volunteer Incentives (951.38) 
TOTAL Quilt Show Expenses (49,920.95) 
  

TOTAL EXPENSES (77,718.34) 
  

  
OVERALL TOTAL 18,090.11 
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Board Minutes 
Members can find the Minutes for the Board 

Meeting on the Web Site under 
Members/Documents - <Pulldown> - Board 
Meeting Minutes 

Financials 
The Monthly Financial Report can be found on 

the website under Members/Documents - 
<Pulldown> - Financials 

Officers & Committee Chairs 

OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT .................................................. ROSE DAVIS 
SECRETARY .......................................... JULIE SCHAEFER 
VP COMMUNITY SERVICE ...... KAYE DUNN/LINDA NEAL 
VP EDUCATION ........................................ KATHY SCOTT 
VP FINANCE .............................................. CAROL LONG 
VP GUILD ACTIVITIES ....................... LEANNA WILLIAMS 
VP MEDIA .................................................. DENA SMITH 
VP MEMBERSHIP ............. CAROLE GLOVER/SUE RENTZ 
VP PROGRAMS ............. JEANNE SMITH/JANET CARVER 
VP SHOW CHAIR 2018-19 ........................JULIE BROOKS 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
BEE KEEPER ............................................... DEBBIE SAUL 
CHRISTMAS STOCKINGS .................. MARTHA O’GRADY 
CO-CHAIR SHOW 2018 ......................................... OPEN 
DOOR PRIZES  ................................................... JAN EBY 
E-MAIL COORDINATOR ..... LEANNA WILLIAMS/JAN EBY 
EDUCATION, CHILDREN .................................................  
EDUCATION, ORGANIZATIONS ......................................  
EDUCATION, SENIORS ...................................................  
GUILD PRODUCTS AND PINS .........................................  
GUILD RETREAT .......................................JULIE BROOKS 

SANDY BUTTINE & CAROL LONG 
HISTORIAN ................................................. DENA SMITH 
HOSPITALITY ..................................................................  
NEWSLETTER EDITOR ............................. JOHN WORLEY 
NINE PATCH ...................................................................  
SERVICE QUILTS .............................................................  
SOCIAL MEDIA ...............................................................  
TAQG .......................................................... ROSE DAVIS 
TREASURER ............................................... CAROL LONG 
WEB MASTER...................................... LYNNE FRITSCHE 
WORKSHOP SUPPORT .............................. LORI HUTYRA 

& MARTHA DIEHL 

Quilters Guild of Plano 
The Quilters Guild of Plano exists to bring together people who share a love of quilts and quilting, 

preserve the heritage of quilting, promote the knowledge and understanding of all aspects of quilting, 
and provide opportunities for continuing education among those interested in the art of quilting. 
Together we learn from national and local quilt teachers and speakers, and share our work with each 
other and the community. All levels of quilters are encouraged to join us, including beginners. We are 
a 501 (c) 3 organization. 

The Quilters Guild of Plano normally meets at Hunters Glen Baptist Church, 4001 Custer Road. 
The church is on the west side of Custer Road between Parker Road and Spring Creek Parkway. We 
will be meeting at the north end of the church again – where we met last year. There is parking 
around the north side building and a large parking lot across Pleasant Valley Drive. Enter the double 
doors on the north side. Immediately to the right is a set of stairs and an elevator. You will take 
those to the second floor and go down the hall to rooms 266 and 267 at the end of the hall.  There 
will be signs pointing the way. The Guild meets the second Thursday of each month. Meetings start 
at 6:45 pm with a social time from 6:15pm to 6:45pm. Guests are always welcome at the meetings. 



 

WORKSHOP REGISTRATION 
Workshops are: $45/day for members and $55/day for non-members. (Members receive a 
$5 discount if paid 30 days before the workshop.) 
See the Guild website at www.qgplano.org and go to the 
Programs page (on the Activities tab) for more information.  
Fees are refundable only in the event the speaker cancels 
his/her appearance.  Questions may be directed to the 
Programs team via email to programs@qgplano.org. 
Hours:  Setup @ 8:30am; Class @ 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Location:  Best Little Retreat Center in Texas, 7989 Beltline 

Road #168, Dallas, TX  75248. If an alternate location is 
used for a particular workshop, it will be specified on 
the Programs page of the Guild website. 

NAME:     
ADDRESS:    
CITY AND ZIP:     
PHONE: (H)    (C)    
EMAIL:     

Instructor Class Day Date 

    

    

    

    

    

    

Supply lists may be printed from the website.  Your cell phone number and email are 
particularly important so we can reach you in the event of last minute changes. 
TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:     
Bring completed form and payment to a meeting or mail it to:  Sharon Schenke 
 3000 Jeremes Landing 
 Plano, TX 75075 

http://www.qgplano.org/
mailto:programs@qgplano.org

